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September 18, 2024 

Dwayne Quinn 
Federation of Rental-housing Providers of Ontario 
130 Muscovey Drive 
Elmira ON N3B 3P7 
drquinn@rogers.com 

Kent Elson  
Elson Advocacy Professional Corporation 
1062 College Street, Lower Suite  
Toronto ON M4H 1A9  
kent@elsonadvocacy.ca  

Dear Dwayne Quinn and Kent Elson: 

Re: Federation of Rental-housing Providers of Ontario (FRPO) 
Environmental Defence 
Motions for Review of the OEB’s Decisions in EB-2022-0111, EB-2023-0200, 
EB-2023-0201 and EB-2023-0261 
Ontario Energy Board File Numbers: EB-2024-0186 and EB-2024-0197 

On August 22, 2024, the OEB issued Procedural Order No. 2 setting out the schedule 
for submissions on the FRPO and Environmental Defence Motions for Review of the 
OEB’s Decisions in EB-2022-0111, EB-2023-0200, EB-2023-0201, and EB-2023-0261. 
Any reply submissions from FRPO, Environmental Defence and/or Ms. Carswell are 
due on September 19, 2024. 

On September 16, 2024, FRPO filed a request to extend the deadline for the filing of the 
FRPO reply submission from September 19, 2024 to September 26, 2024. FRPO stated 
that it has been participating in an ongoing settlement conference with respect to Phase 
2 of the Enbridge Gas rebasing proceeding. FRPO noted that as the timing of 
completion of the settlement discussions is uncertain, it is requesting an extension to be 
able to focus its efforts on the settlement discussions while providing the OEB with 
FRPO’s considered submissions in response to those of Enbridge Gas in this 
proceeding.  
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On September 18, 2024, Environmental Defence filed a letter confirming its participation 
in the same settlement discussions mentioned by FRPO and requesting that all parties 
be granted the same extension as requested by FRPO, if FRPO is granted an 
extension. 

The OEB has considered the requests made by FRPO and Environmental Defence and 
will extend the deadline for the filing of any reply submissions from FRPO, 
Environmental Defence and/or Ms. Carswell to September 26, 2024. 

Please direct any questions relating to this application to Senior Advisor, Judith 
Fernandes, at 416-440-7638 or Judith.Fernandes@oeb.ca. 

Yours truly, 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

c: All parties in EB-2024-0186 and EB-2024-0197 
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